Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Nadine L. Frees on May 25, 2021. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 47, No. 107, of the June 3, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Commission about applicability of subsection 475.22(1), Florida Statutes, asking, “What is the minimum size “enclosed room” office required in cited statue and may the enclosed rooms be shared with other brokers/business if secured lockers are provided to each separate broker/business for storage of business records?” The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on July 21, 2021 in Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on October 11, 2021. The Commission’s Order States, “Because the Petition’s cited statute does not establish minimum sizes, and because there is no information on the particularized details of Petitioner’s intended design, neither question can be answered with specificity and would be effect be offering a speculative general opinion.” Thus, the Petition must be denied.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com.
